
 
 

 
 
February 18, 2020 
 
De Colores! 
 
Greetings from the Lincoln Diocese Cursillo Movement… Christ loves each of you and continues to count 
on you!!  Given that Cursillo is based on friendship, it’s always good to hear from each of you. We’ve 
recently heard from some regarding name and address changes, as well as sharing significant experiences at 
friendship grouping, Ultreyas, and in your environments. Some have also asked how they can increase their 
participation in Cursillo activities.   
 
Please be assured that your time and talents are most welcome! We are actively seeking volunteers to help 
with the work of Cursillo in a variety of ways, most importantly by offering Palanca.  And because Cursillo 
is a lived experience, we always need cursillistas who are willing to share about the ways that God is 
working in their lives by serving as team members on Weekends (either giving rollos or being an 
auxiliary), giving witnesses at Ultreya, giving a talk at School of Leaders, or sharing with their group 
members in friendship groups.  Other ways to further Cursillo’s goal of bringing Christ into the world 
include helping on the Service Team or providing food/snacks for the upcoming Three Day Weekends 
(Women’s:  April 30 – May 3 in Hebron; Men’s: June 11-14 in Doniphan), coming to the Closings for each 
of the Weekends (May 3 for the Women and June 14 for the Men) to welcome the new cursillistas to their 
Fourth Day, serving as a Secretariat member, participating in the School of Leaders (another group 
reunion), or helping with other Cursillo activities throughout the year (e.g., the annual Fourth Day Retreat 
or Grand Ultreya or putting out the newsletter).  
 
In addition, sponsoring a candidate for the Weekend is a wonderful means of helping to sustain Cursillo 
and at the same time, bringing a friend closer to Christ.  Have you identified through prayer and personal 
contact which of your friend(s) you should sponsor for the upcoming Weekends? What some have 
described as a “best kept secret” should be shared so others can experience a deeper encounter with Christ. 
Our last newsletter included a registration form to be used for this purpose.  
 
The registration form is also available at the website, www.seas-np.org/cursillolincoln.html 
 
Cursillo remains active in the Lincoln Diocese offering you continued opportunities to answer the call to be 
leaven as you share the Good News that God in Christ loves us. Please let me or another member of the 
Secretariat know how you are able to support either the upcoming Three Day Weekends or some other part 
of the on-going work of Cursillo in the Lincoln Diocese.  Christ needs you, and Cursillo is a wonderful way 
to answer His call. Ultreya!!  Onward!! 
 
Blessings, 
 
Greg Vandenberg, Lay Director 
(308) 530-7587 
glvandenberg@charter.net 
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